DARRELL E. ISSA, CALIFORNIA CHAIRMAN

JOHN L. MICA, FLORIDA
MICHAEL R. TURNER, OHIO
JOHN J. DUNCAN, JR., TENNESSEE
PATRICK T. MCHENRY, NORTH CAROLINA
JIM JORDAN, OHIO
JASON CHAFFETZ, UTAH
TIM WALBERG, MICHIGAN
JAMES LANKFORD, OKLAHOMA
JUSTIN AMASH, MICHIGAN
PAUL A. GOSAR, ARIZONA
PATRICK MEEHAN, PENNSYLVANIA
SCOTT DESJARLAIS, TENNESSEE
TREY GOWDY, SOUTH CAROLINA
BLAKE FARENTHOLD, TEXAS
DOC HASTINGS, WASHINGTON
CYNTHIA M. LUMMIS, WYOMING
ROB WOODALL, GEORGIA
THOMAS MASSIE, KENTUCKY
DOUG COLLINS, GEORGIA
MARK MEADOWS, NORTH CAROLINA
KERRY L. BENTIVOLIO, MICHIGAN
RON DESANTIS, FLORIDA

LAWRENCE J. BRADY STAFF DIRECTOR ONE HUNDRED THIRTEENTH CONGRESS

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND GOVERNMENT REFORM 2157 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

WASHINGTON, DC 20515-6143

MAJORITY (202) 225-5074 FACSIMILE (202) 225-3974 MINORITY (202) 225-5051

http://oversight.house.gov

September 11, 2014

ELIJAH E. CUMMINGS, MARYLAND RANKING MINORITY MEMBER

CAROLYN B. MALONEY, NEW YORK
ELEANOR HOLMES NORTON,
DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
JOHN F. TIERNEY, MASSACHUSETTS
WM. LACY CLAY, MISSOURI
STEPHEN F. LYNCH, MASSACHUSETTS
JIM COOPER, TENNESSEE
GERALD E. CONNOLLY, VIRGINIA
JACKIE SPEIER, CALIFORNIA
MATTHEW A. CARTWRIGHT, PENNSYLVANIA
L. TAMMY DUCKWORTH, ILLINOIS
ROBIN L. KELLY, ILLINOIS
DANNY K. DAVIS, ILLINOIS
PETER WELCH, VERMONT
TONY CARDENAS, CALIFORNIA
STEVEN A. HORSFORD, NEVADA
MICHELLE LUJAN GRISHAM, NEW MEXICO
VACANCY

Mr. Rocco C. Siciliano Chairman Dwight D. Eisenhower Memorial Commission 1629 K Street NW, Suite 801 Washington, D.C. 20006

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Congress approved the Dwight D. Eisenhower National Memorial in 1999 with the passage of Public Law 106-79. Fifteen years have passed since the ink dried on the law authorizing the Eisenhower Memorial. Still, construction has not started.

As members of this Commission are well aware, National Capital Planning Commission (NCPC) staff expressed some concerns about the design concept at our April meeting. Just as important as the NCPC concerns are the reservations expressed by those who knew President Eisenhower. These stakeholders articulated opposition to specific segments of the design. The overall cost is quickly becoming one of the primary concerns about the project, resulting in Congress' decision not to appropriate additional funding. All the project's stakeholders recognize the importance of creating an enduring memorial that honors President Eisenhower's legacy, but these controversies have clouded the decision-making process and prevented the project from moving forward.

To that end, and assuming all technical concerns raised by the NCPC staff have been addressed, I would suggest that this Commission presents the NCPC with two options: first, the modified Gehry design, illustrating the removal of the side tapestries with fewer side columns; and second, the core of the Gehry design without any tapestries or columns. I believe giving NCPC the opportunity to review these two concepts on October 2, 2014, may allow for a decision to be made in order for construction of the Eisenhower memorial to finally begin.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this important matter. Please contact the Committee staff at (202) 225-5074 with any questions.

Sincerely

Darrell Issa

Chairman